From: Dominic Woodfield - Bioscan 
Sent: 21 September 2015 15:32
To: Matthew Parry
Cc: Planning
Subject: Land at Gavray Drive - 15/00837/OUT

Dear Mr Parry 

In the light of the Council’s formal adoption of the Cherwell Local Plan 2011-2031 on 20th July 2015, I have the following points to make in further support of my objection to the above application. 

1) This application has been overtaken by events and is now, quite clearly, a departure from the adopted local plan, and in particular policy Bicester 13. The applicant’s have been well aware of the emergence of the Local Plan and this scheme’s incompatibility with it. 

2) Policy Bicester 13 seeks to ensure an appropriate balance between development and respecting the significant environmental constraints on this site, including retaining and making provision for (by means of secured and funded management) the retained areas of high wildlife value (including but not limited to the Gavray Meadows designated Local Wildlife Site). Application 15/00837/OUT makes no provision to protect and enhance the LWS or indeed any of the land east of the Langford Brook. This land represents over 50% of the allocation site and it is inconceivable that future residents will not use or otherwise benefit from it.

3) Adopted Policy Bicester 13 sets a target delivery quota of 300 residential units within the allocation area, taking account of other policy objectives including retention, protection and future management of assets of significant wildlife and amenity value, as well as protection of the flood plain and of landscape character. These assets also include a proposed Local Green Space designation, which remains an aspiration of the Council through LP Part 2, as confirmed at your Council’s meeting of 20th July, and on the basis of your Council’s recognition that the LP Inspector’s comments on this matter were based on misconception, a flawed application of the NPPF tests as regards this designation, and were in any event outside his remit for assessing ‘soundness’. 

4) Application 15/00837/OUT seeks to deliver 180 units on the least constrained and most profitable part of the allocation site, west of the Langford Brook. It is not clear whether there has been adequate exploration of whether a higher density could be achieved on this least constrained land. Taking account of the other policy objectives and constraints, the grant of this application would therefore create a situation where, if 300 units are to be achieved, some 120 units will have to be squeezed onto less than 2ha of remaining developable land east of the brook. It is clear that creating this situation through grant of this application would compromise the full suite of adopted policy objectives set out under Bicester 13 being delivered. 

5) This likelihood is enhanced by the fact that the application has been submitted by a strategic developer who, in the normal course of things, will seek to sell the land benefiting from any consent on to a housing developer. This will divorce the land west of the brook from that to the east, creating two separate piecemeal development sites in one allocation, and with the eastern one being more ‘difficult’ and less likely to come forward, will compromise the delivery of a holistic approach to development as envisaged by your Council through the site specific policy Bicester 13.  

6) If the Council wishes to see development of the Bicester 13 site in accordance with the adopted policy, including delivery of the unit quota allowed for in the policy, it is clear that the applicant should be invited to withdraw the current application and submit a holistic scheme for the entire site, as it has done in the past. 

Best regards

Dominic Woodfield CEcol CEnv MCIEEM
Director

Bioscan (UK) Ltd
The Old Parlour
Little Baldon Farm
Oxford
OX44 9PU

